From: Chris Leyburn

Sent: Thu 7/11/2013 10:51 AM

To: Graham Wyatt

Subject: FW: Planning objections re Bishop Blaize/End

Objection to Planning Applications  listed below from ..Mrs C Leyburn, Ashgill, Sibford Gower.

 13/00743/F:  Erection of two new dwellings: Land to the east and adjacent to Bishops End Burdrop OX15 5RQ

(last day for submissions 11th July)

 13/00781/F | Change of use of a redundant barn/store into a 1 bedroom self-contained holiday letting cottage | Bishops End Burdrop Banbury OX15 5RQ

(last day for submissions 18th July)

 13/00808/CLUE: Certificate of Lawful Use Existing: Change of use from A4 to

A1: Bishops End Burdrop

 I wish to support Sibford Gower Parish Council's objection to the three applications listed below:-

Planning Applications  

13/00743/F:  Erection of two new dwellings: Land to the east and adjacent to Bishops End Burdrop OX15 5RQ

13/00781/F: Change of use of a redundant barn/store into a 1 bedroom self-contained holiday letting cottage: Bishops End Burdrop

13/00808/CLUE: Certificate of Lawful Use Existing: Change of use from A4 to

A1: Bishops End Burdrop

This proposed development would ruin this area of our village which is a conservation area.  It would spoil the beautiful views across the valley and probably prove to be the death knell for the Bishop Blaize pub the closure of which the village has been fighting for many years.  I am in total agreement with the Parish Council's objections and repeat them below:-

 1.     The development proposed is on the car park of the former public

house, and has been designated as within the curtilage of the public house by the Public Inquiry in the decision dated 4 October 2012 (APP/C3105/C/12/2170904). The car park is essential to the operation of the public house, whose future has been the subject of a further Inquiry held on

22 May 2013 (APP/C3105/A/13/219074) due to report shortly. No decision could be made on this application until the results of that Inquiry are known.

2.     The car park is included in the current application by Sibford Gower

Parish Council for the entire property to be listed as an Asset of Community Value as a public house.

3.     The proposed site is within the Sibfords Conservation Area; it does

not satisfy the legal requirement 'to preserve or enhance the character of the Conservation Area.' Indeed the Conservation Plan for the Sibfords recently published in 2012 by Cherwell District Council identified the Sibford Gap between the two villages of Sibford Gower and Sibford Ferris as an essential feature to be protected against all intrusion on 'the inherent visual aesthetic of the Sib valley', and warned that 'housing infill and "settlement building creep" should be resisted' (section 8).

4.     A number of earlier applications to build in the Sibford Gap have

been refused.

5.     The design and size of the proposed developments are unacceptable.

Christine Leyburn

